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Mr. Chairman,

Allow me to join other delegations in congratulating you on your election as
Chairman of the 31st session of the Committee on Information (COI). My
congratulations also go to all the members of the bureau. I pledge the full support of my
delegation to your efforts. We are confident that under your able leadership you will
steer this session to a successful conclusion.

My delegation also wish to thank the Secretary-General for his useful report
contained in document AIAC.198/2009/2which I found instructive.

From the outset, I wish to align my delegation with the statement made by the





to many factors including a poor reading culture, poor financial capabilities of individuals
to spare money for newspaper and escalating costs of printing materials, most of which
are imported.

Mr. Chairman,

The Zambian Government has on many occasions reaffirmed that freedom of
expression and access to information are indispensable to any viable democratic
society such as my country because they facilitate dialogue, which fosters deeper
understanding of many challenges we face today. In this regard, the media has the
power and responsibility to facilitate dialogue among the various stakeholders by
providing a platform for people to express themselves on issues that affect them while
providing information to help them make informed decisions. This in turn facilitates
mutual understanding and reconciliation.


